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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2017/1229/P

 Address:           5 Templewood Avenue    NW3

Description:      Conversion: 3 flats to 2; basement, rear and side extensions

Case Officer:
  Kristina Smith                                             Date  24 May 2017

We must object strongly to this elaborately presented application, on these grounds:

1.   Content

The application indicates that there would be a reduction from 3 to 2 flats within this building, thus complying with Camden rules that no more than one residential unit is lost.

In this case, the inclusion of the 2nd  (1-bedroom) flat is no more than a device.  The main flat, with 7 bedrooms, and very large living and leisure spaces, including a new whole-floor basement, is plainly intended to be the sole inhabited unit.  In other words, this effectively is a proposal to revert to a large single-family house.

The tiny 1-bedroom flat (50 sq m), if used at all, could be converted for staff use.

The proposal effectively is therefore to return to a large one-family house, losing 2 existing flats, contrary to Camden policy.

2.  Basement

A large part of the extensive BIA is unreadable, incapable of being downloaded.  We cannot assess whether it complies with Camden policy.

3.   Overlooking and loss of privacy.

The owners of the adjoining house, No 5a, have indicated at length that  the proposed side extension would overlook them, prevent light and sunlight from reaching an important window and lead to loss of privacy.   We agree with them.

4.   Architecture

The house is locally listed (i.e. is listed in the CA Statement as contributing to CA character), and is likely the work of C Quennell.  The rear and side extensions, containing wide areas of  glass, are completely out of character with the characteristic designs of the existing house.   The purpose of local listing is to prevent this sort of philistinism, whereby the rear elevation would lose all its distinctive architectural form.

5.   Car lift

The car lift, located in the front driveway, does not appear to connect with any part of the new basement;  it seems to be an isolated car pit, with no driver access.  No safety features are shown, and it would be noisy by day and night.  

Please refuse.

